

61st

# **ANNUAL REPORT**

Season 1985-86



AS PRESENTED

AT THE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD IN THE

CLUBROOMS, HENLEY BEACH

SUNDAY, JULY 27th, 1986 at 10.30 a.m.

#### ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

#### HENLEY S.L.S.C. INC.

#### AGENDA

- 1. Notice of meeting.
- 2. Apologies.
- 3. Reading and Confirmation of the Minutes of the 60th Annual General Meeting.
- 4. Business Arising out of Minutes.
- 5. Correspondence.
- 6. Presentation and Adoption of the 61st Annual Report.
- 7. Presentation and Adoption of the Financial Statement for Season 1985/86.
- 8. Ratification of Resignations and Appointments made by the Management Committee.
- 9. Election of Office Bearers.
- 10. Honoraria to be set.
- 11. Subscriptions for Season 1986/87.
- 12. General Business.
- 13. Presentation of Trophies and Awards for Season 1985/86.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

Founder: The Late Dan F. Dineen.

OFFICE BEARERS FOR SEASON 1985/86

Patron: Mr. M.B. Butterfield, O.A.

#### Vice-Patrons

Miss A.R. Forwood, Mrs. P. Guster, Mrs. P.K. Harvey, Mrs. L.R. Rogers, Mr. P. Cates (dec'd), Mr. J. Goodwin, Mr. L.R. Rogers.

C. Broderick

J. Goldsmith

T. Mulvihill

President: Mr. T. Jennings

#### Vice-Presidents:

Ald I. MacDonald Mr. L. Griggs Mr. R. Burton Mr. P. Johns

Mr. D. Ferguson, M.P. Mr. A. Walters (Snr.)

Mr. J. Mackay Mr. M. Fuss Mr. D. Duhne

Mr. J. Potts Mr. J. Baker Mr. R. MacKenzie

Mr. G. Hutchesson

Mr. L. Frost

Mr. J. Payze

Mr. M. Mosler

CAPTAIN: VICE-CAPTAIN: HON. SECRETARY: HON. TREASURER: HON. ASS. SECRETARY: HON. CHIEF INSTRUCTOR: HON. SURF BOAT CAPTAIN:

H. Johns
P. Fitzgerald (resigned), K. Mathews (appointed) P, Wiesner
D, Hocking HON. GEAR STEWARD G. Fazzalari HON. BOARD CAPTAIN: A. Lanyon D. Foureur HON. SKI CAPTAIN: HON. RADIO OFFICER: B. Duhne HON. POWER BOAT CAPTAIN: C. Broderick

Not filled N. Fielder, D. Foureur JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE: COMMITTEEMEN: HON. SOLICITOR: C. Townsend

HON. AUDITORS: P. Peppin, G. Duhne

JUNIOR CLUB CAPTAIN: Not filled PUBLICITY OFFICER: B. MacKenzie

LIFE MEMBERS: A.W. Jolly (dec'd), C. Chambers (dec'd), D.F. Dineen (dec'd), C.M. Yeomans (dec'd), W.J. Zimmerman (dec'd), C.V. Fisher, C.H. Hele, F.C. Hill (dec'd), R.J. McDonough (dec'd), A.H.J. Hallet (dec'd), M.B. Butterfield, OA, C.D. Fielder, OA, F.N. Tucker, T.J. Jennings, C.M. Calnan, L.G. Bailey, D. Hemsley, A.F. Roberts, A.A. Park, J. Doherty, B.R. Duhne, G.A. Anderson, G.W. Duhne, R.G. Hill, T.G. Mulvihill, A. Forwood, G. Bull, A. Nelson, R.J. Williams.

### HONORARY MEMBERS 1985/86:

Mrs. Peg Guster, Mr. J. (Posum) Baker, Mr. Jim Mackay, Mr. Mal Fuss, Mr. "Super" Sid Goodfellow, Mr. Bob Bruce, Mrs. Shirley Lawton, Mrs. Beverley Schroder, Mrs. May Langford, Mr. Bob Barnes, Mr. Brian Barnes.

#### PRESIDENT'S REPORT

When consideration was being given to building the northern wing of the Club House, strong warnings were given of the financial burden that the Club would be placed under. Later, with the assistance of a grant from the Government, a substantial gift from our benefactor, Miss Amy Forwood, and a loan from the Henley & Grange Council, the Club benefitted by the erection of the new additions.

Plans to finance and repay the loan to the Council were promoted and accepted by the members. Schemes to raise funds to repay the loans were promulgated and in fact appeared to be working towards the final goal of satisfying our debts.

Then a change came over the scene. Prominent figures involved in management, senior swimming competitions, senior and junior water event coaches and regular attenders of the social club, drifted away from the Club and in some instances joined other Clubs to compete against our members. Subsequently our plans to free ourselves of the encumbrance of our debts fell in a heap.

The question should be asked: "Why this exodus of key personnel from the Club". One answer that I may make is the fact that there are quite apparently two divided sections of the Club. The boat crews and the rest of the Club. Too much emphasis has been placed in the 'Boaties' area to the detriment of others, with the consequence that well known swimming and craft competitors have left for other Clubs where there is an appreciation of talent and keen competition within those Clubs to get in the respective 'A' teams.

Don't get me wrong. I believe 'Boaties' are a fine bunch of fellows but they must be prepared to accept other sections of the Club. There has to be a continuing 100% effort by all members of the Club to raise funds for General Funds Account on a continuing basis so that the Management Committee may allot amounts from that fund to areas of need in the various sections of the Club where necessary, and not the various sections raising funds for any item that that particular section requires. By this method, the stronger sections of the Club, with the greater fund-raising capacities and potentials, will improve their lot considerably, whilst the other sections of the Club, without the numbers behind them find it practically impossible to get ahead. We must ALL pull together to strive for a common cause in rebuilding the Club. We have rebuilt the Club with mortar and bricks: now let us ALL endeavour to rebuild the Club in numbers, in competitive arenas and in assisting the Treasurer in keeping the Club on the rails. us all strive to make Henley the formidable competition Club of the It can be done if we ALL put our shoulders to the wheel.

Travel commitments I have entered into following my retirement after 37 years with the S.A. Police Department will prohibit my attendance at the A.G.M. or continuing in my present capacity as President.

I wish the Club all the best for the ensuing seasons.

T.J."Tom" Jennings, RVM, Life Member

#### CAPTAIN'S REPORT

It is with apprehension that I write the 1985/86 Captain's Report. In my opinion the Club has not had a good year. My aim for the season when accepting the position of Club Captain was to raise the morale of the Club. To this end the Beach Committee reintroduced compulsory Club training and tougher penalties for missed patrols. It was necessary for everyone to attend Club training so that all members benefitted from the support of other areas to bring an improvement within the Club. Even though the committee was elected by the members, it was the members who continually undermined the authority of the Committee and in doing so, cheated themselves of any improvement in Club morale. Consequently, the entire Club has suffered.

Throughout the season, some individuals tried to achieve and maintain a high standard in their particular area, but without the whole Club's support, their efforts either went unnoticed or unrewarded. Therefore, I would like to extend, not only my personal thanks, but also thanks on behalf of the members to Peter Peppin who coached the cadet sprinters to such a height of achievement as to gain a fourth place at the Australian Championships. To follow this, I must also congratulate these cadets for their dedication and effort in achieving such a position. Very well done, and maybe the other members can learn from your example and realise that with steady hard training and dedication, it is possible to be amongst the best in Australia when competing. Once again, congratulations and well done.

Unfortunately, no other area was able to achieve as high an award, although the Board and Ski members put in their best effort amidst the upheaval of losing some key members.

My thanks and appreciation go to those members of the various committees who continued to make time and gave their unfailing support throughout the season. Thanks must also go to my vice-captain, Jim Goldsmith, for his help and for carrying out his duties, thus making my job a little easier.

This year Henley was fortunate to be assigned one of the KESAB vehicles on loan to the Association. Generally, most members appreciated the relief it brought from the boredom of patrols by being conscientious when using the vehicle, but there were a few members who decided it was a fun machine and abused the privilege.

Before Henley can become a united force in the Association, it is only you, the members, who can do anything constructive to make the Club a more united Club. In doing so you, the members, will once again be proud to be associated with the Henley Surf Life Saving Club.

CHRIS BRODERICK.

#### SECRETARY'S REPORT

I am pleased to report on the Club's progress in our 61st year. There were many highlights during this season - nothing dramatic, but progress in most areas occurred, and if we keep trying, our Club will become even better.

Nine people gained their bronze medal (seven down on last year) and two cadets joined our ranks (6 less than last year). We must put more effort into increasing our membership as this shares the work load. It also increases attendances at our functions and assists in club spirit.

As you will see from our Honorary Treasurer's Report we spent more last year than we obtained, thus eating into our reserves. This must not happen next season. Our annual subscription must be considered at this Annual General Meeting and I think \$35.00 per senior member would seem to be a reasonable amount to enable you to patrol our beaches. Consider some of the costs: this report costs about \$3.00 per person to produce even though every cheap avenue is followed. Our registration and insurance fee for each member was \$9.00 last season and could increase again. The cost of awards and life saving manuals has increased along with the cost of competition (\$2.00 for each competitor at our carnivals, plus \$8.00 for State Titles and \$8.00 for the National Titles). Additionally, like every home, the cost of electricity and gas has increased, along with the cost of insuring our building and gear.

The attendance at committee meetings was reasonable for the year but often people left early and the attendance chart is not therefore a completely accurate record of involvement.

In the competition area our members' performances saw improvements in all areas except R.  $\xi$  R. and swimming. As this is a most important area, I hope we can attract more swimmers to join.

Several members attended a live-in Instructors Conference for which the Club was happy to pay the \$45.00 per head fee. One of our cadet sprinters was given assistance to enable him to gain valuable competition in Sydney last January and we thank the Glenelg Club for allowing him to travel with them and for looking after him.

It was pleasing to see Andrew Morrison arrange the donation of a single ski from The Meat Connection and last year's President, Bob McKenzie, donated another ski because of his promise to match our efforts up to two skis. The donation from Carlton United Brewery of \$8,000 towards the Fosters Lager Surf Boat was a tremendous boost to our Club and C.U.B. have assisted us in many other ways. I hope that members will support them and our other sponsors as listed in the Report. Remember without sponsorship our Club would not have the terrific quality of gear that is available for your lifesaving and fitness training.

Finally, I would urge members to consider standing for committee positions. Valuable experience and personal development can be gained from committee involvement. Lifesaving is becoming a serious business with Clubs having many legal responsibilities and increasing administrative tasks which members can apply themselves to. Please offer yourself for positions but be honestly prepared to carry them out to your best ability.

#### VICE-CAPTAINS REPORT

The 1985/86 Season at the Henley S.L.S.C. has been one of ups and downs.

This year we were kindly loaned the use of a four-wheel drive vehicle by KESAB for the safekeeping and cleanliness of our beaches. Even though the other extra to our patrols, the IRB, was undermanned and had motor trouble, it was still appreciated as it brought another aspect of lifesaving to the community.

During this Season our Club had 9 rescues including the IRB participating in 1 of them. The majority of these rescues were windsurfers and preventative measures which led to less rescues.

The Club had a slight discrepancy on Sunday, 16th December, 1985, resulting in the long arm of Surf Rescue disqualifying all our points from the Goolwa Carnival and also all points from the patrol competition in which we were doing extremely well.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all members who tried hard with patrols and dutifully turned up when they were rostered on. As the year continued, members started losing interest and the memory of the Club and consequently the attendance started to drop.

Congratulations should go to Aaron Lewis who clocked up the most hours on patrol - 106 hours and five minutes in all.

JIM GOLDSMITH

#### LIFE MEMBERS HONOURED

Two of our life members were honoured during the past year. Merv Butterfield received an Order of Australia Medal for his services to Surf Life Saving in the New Year's Honours List. Merv, who many of our younger members would not know, is a past Club Captain, President, Chief Instructor and Vice-Captain of our Club, and is a Life Member of our Club and State Centre. Merv is currently Commodore of the S.A. Royal Yatch Squadron and we don't see as much of him as we used to.

Tom Jennings, another Life Member and our Club President this year, was honoured by the Queen and awarded the Royal Victoria Order Medal for personal service to the Queen. Tom has been in charge of traffic arrangements for several Royal Tours and the Queen and Prince Philip presented the Award to Tom in a private audience aboard the Royal Yatch Britainia during the Royal Tour in March of this year. Tom has now retired from the Police Force and is heading off on an around Australia tour with his wife.

#### COVER PHOTOS

The launching of our new surf boat on Saturday, 9th November, 1985 by the Hon. Jack Slater, Minister for Recreation and Sport, and a section of the crowd was taken by Bob Mackenzie, our Publicity Officer.

Carlton United Brewery donated \$8,000 towards the cost of our Fosters Lager surf boat which is of foam fibre glass construction built by W. & M. Clymer in Sydney. The boat was officially named the Chook Fielder in honour of one of our life members.

The boat was presented to the Club by Peter Roysland of Carlton United Brewery and official guests included Garry Jacka and Darrol Hannaford also from C.U.B.

Father Peter from the local Catholic Church kindly blessed the boat.

The launching was well attended by past and present friends and members and thanks to C.U.B., much Fosters was drunk in celebrating the successful launch of the Chook Fielder.

The photo on the back cover is of the A Boat crew on a wave at Chiton Rocks.

#### SOUTH AUSTRALIA'S JUBILEE 150 CELEBRATIONS

During this 150th year of South Australia being proclaimed a State, we have participated in many events including the National Surf Life Saving Championships which were held at Moana on 20th, 21st, 22nd and 23rd March.

Another event was the "Back to Henley and Grange Week" from 15th to 22nd February in which we had a float in the street parade. The Fosters boat was loaded with Junior members and towed by T. Mulvihill's car. We also held a surf boat knock out competition with \$300 prize money donated by the 150 Jubilee Board. Grange won \$200 and our Club won the \$100 second prize.

A special thanks must go to Tom Jennings and Chook Fielder for arranging an historical life saving display at the Henley Town Hall which, along with other local groups, was open during the "Back to Henley and Grange Week".

The Henley Branch of the S.A. Country Women's Association contacted our Club with a view to providing a donation toward a S.A. 150 Jubilee event. It was decided to produce an Honour Board listing the President, Secretary and Treasurer for each of our seasons. Chook Fielder again graciously undertook the search through all available old records and produced a list covering our past 61 seasons. Unfortunately, in our 3rd and 6th year if Annual Reports were printed, there are none in our possession so the officers for those years are unknown.

At this stage we are looking for a sign writer to put all the information onto the Board. Any contacts?

With the passing of Amy R. Forwood in January 1986, the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club has lost its strongest, most loyal supporter since its inception in 1925. Never seeking notoriety for her generous donations and always demanding anonymity, she was indeed a true benefactor.

For a considerable number of years, the Management Committee were invited to 'The Moorings' to partake of afternoon tea followed invariably by her 'Little Something' donation with the comment, "You boys do a marvellous job on the beach for the community".

The nonagenarian, although her mobility was somewhat impaired of latter years, was always mentally alert, recalling incidents and historic events of the Club with ease. She was always pleased to see visitors from the Club. When advised of the Club's proposal to extend the Club House by the addition of extensions to the northern side and asked if, in consideration of her past valuable assistance, we could name the northern proposed extensions the 'Amy Forwood Wing'. She graciously declined the offer but subsequently posted a handsome cheque towards the building fund.

The passing of Amy Forwood will see yet another name appear on the Honour Roll of great supporters alongside Dan Dineen, A.W. Jolly, A.J. McDonough, etc., and it would be appropriate if, together with the Club's Junior Championship Trophy bearing her name, that the recently completed northern wing be named the 'Amy Forwood Wing' to perpetuate her memory.

#### VALE MRS. EUNICE ROBERTS

The Club was saddened to hear of the loss to Sam Roberts, one of our life members, of his wife recently.

# VALE PETER CATES

Peter Cates, Mayor of Henley and Grange and a Vice-President of our Club, passed away in September of last year which saddened the local community.

ng the President, Secretary and Treats or for each of our seasons

#### HENLEY S.L.S.C. NIPPER REPORT

The start of the 85/86 season was looking bleak for the Nippers with just two lads flowing over from the previous year. However, as a result of school visits and circulars, we soon had over 20 boys and girls attending Saturday afternoon training, despite a couple of cold days.

We generally had 8 to 10 children competing in the Carnivals during the season, and given the small number of competitors, and the fact that most were new to lifesaving, we did extremely well at the State Championships. Placegetters were:

Peter Fox
Jamie Duhne

Matthew Cicco,
Nathan Fielder and
Jamie Duhne

First in the 7 year Beach Sprint
First in the 9 year Swim and also the
9 year Board Race

Combined to come second in the
9 year Cameron Relay

Congratulations to these boys and also all the others, who may not have won medals but who had a lot of fun trying.

Club Trophy winners this season are as follows:

Best Allrounder

Best State Title Competitor

Best Beach Competitor

Best Behaviour and Attendance

Best Swim Competitor

7 year old Club Champion

8 year old Club Champion

9 year old Club Champion

Jamie Duhne

8 year old Club Champion David Chichowski
9 year old Club Champion Jamie Duhne
10 year old Club Champion Luke Watkinson
11 year old Club Champion Russell Bellwood
12 year old Club Champion Darren Hocking

Each year the Senior Club presents a trophy to a Nipper who deserves encouragement and recognition. This year we have chosen PETER FOX, who, in his first year with the Club was outstanding in his age group and an example to other children.

I would like to thank Jan Duhne, Betty Fox and the other mothers for assisting with Club training and Barry Duhne and Bob Bellwood for helping out with the carnivals.

This coming season, we hope to see a few more parents involved, with a view to forming a committee to assist in fund-raising and social events, etc. Senior Club assistance will be more substantial in the 1986/87 season and we have already begun planning in this regard.

Finally, but most importantly, we wish to thank MERCANTILE CREDITS LIMITED, who through Allan Fielder, donated \$500.00 to the Junior Club for the purchase of equipment for use by the Nippers. Our sincere thanks go to both Allan and the Company and we hope this is the beginning of a long relationship.

Thanks also to the ladies of the "Henley Community Aid Women's Service Association" who again have donated \$100.00. Thank you for your continued support.

This year was my first term as Top Room Manager, taking over from Jim Goldsmith. It was a challenge I took on hoping to keep up the standard Jim had maintained. The start of the Season began well with all members keen, as is expected, and numbers were encouraging especially on Friday nights. Carnival nights were always well attended and my utmost thanks must go to Michelle Richardson whose efforts in organising and running the barbeques were no doubt the reason for their success. The end of season dinner, which all would agree was a great night, is one example of her efforts to put something back into the Club. If every member had the enthusiasm she injected into the Club, I'm sure Henley would be back up at the top where it was for many years.

As the Season progressed, numbers dwindled, with the increased pressures from the two local hotels, who sponsor our Club, to drink at their establishments. However, the older family members continued their patronage to make Friday nights always an enjoyable evening.

Two fund-raising discos were held which were extremely successful and I thank Simon Jennings for his help in preparing them. More of these nights are planned and I hope it is not the same people who are left to organise, run and clean up. The Club offers so much to its members, the least we can do is make an effort as success breeds success.

Without the bar staff my job would have been impossible, so I also thank you. The few regulars who continued to help as numbers lessened must be thanked, as they gave me a little time to myself. I would also like to thank Fay Lewis for making my job easier by devoting her time each week to keeping the Top Room spotlessly clean throughout the year. Her help, not just during the Life Saving Season, but all year is greatly appreciated.

The Top Room saw two \$1,000 draws, the Fosters boat christening, and several other functions which will be talked about for years to come. If we wish to continue to get the great benefits gained from our Top Room then every member must put more into the Club and not leave it to the same few, as running costs and increased expenses are making things look grim for the future.

The past season got underway about July with weights and running for those who were keen enough.

During Winter, sponsorship was gained for a new surf boat through Carlton United Breweries. A Blue Clymer fibre-glass foam sandwich boat was ordered which was to have Foster Lager sign-written on it. Henley Hotel donated a set of timber oars to go with the boat. A new boat trailer was built by myself and J. Goldsmith, D. Slaven, S. Jenning and myself travelled to Sydney with the trailer to pick up the new boat in late October.

This season saw the Club gain a coach from outside the Club in Steve Crouch who used his experience in river rowing to coach the crews early in the season.

With a 2nd in the As, a 1st in the Reserves and a 3rd in the C2 team at the first carnival, the Club was set to be competitive this season. The A and C2 crews competed at Warrnambool, Victoria, in February. The A crew reached the Four Boat Final both days. At the Goolwa carnival, the A crew won both the Open and West End boat races, making them the first crew to beat Grange in two seasons.

Various maintenance work was carried out on the equipment. The Ramsgate boat received a new coat of varnish on its interior. The Doherty's bow box was repaired twice during the season. And there were the usual weekly repairs.

The State Titles had mixed results. The As had the chance of taking out Gold but the surf got the better of the crew and they had to settle for a Bronze. The Bs rowed well and took our the Silver. Our C crew just missed out on a medal and the C2s missed out on making the final due to the heavy conditions.

4 crews represented the Club at the Australian Titles at Moana. The Friday saw our 3 reserve crews put out due to the keen competition. The Open boat crew rowed well to make the third round and missed the quarter finals by a place. Most of the members attended the boaties convention on the Monday which wound up the Season.

On completing my report I would like to thank all who helped in maintenance, towing and funding in the boat area. Also thanks to all who rowed during the Season.

#### Crews at the end of the Season

A crew	B Crew	C Crew
T. Mulvihill (sweep)	D. Slaven (sweep)	B. Godfrey (sweep)
K. Fitzgerald	R. Langford	T. Cunneen
G. Davis	J. Kildea	B. Cole
D. Hocking	S. Johns	M. Shuttleworth
A. Madsen	A. Morrison	C, Lindsay

C2	Crew	B2	Crew	
D.	Hocking (sweep)	T.	Mulvihill	(sweep)
S.	Jennings	J.	Goldsmith	
М.	Pedretti	G.	Wood	
R.	McFarlane	Μ.	Johns	
J.	Butterfield	Μ.	Searcy	
		M.	McKee	
		Α.	Wright	

#### SKI CAPTAINS REPORT

The 1985/86 Season saw a slight increase in the amount of competitors showing an interest in the ski area. Many of them became involved with our Club through their involvement with kayak paddling through the West Lakes Canoe Club.

During the season, outstanding performances were few and far between. But there were many above average efforts that were very pleasing. The main thing was that all who competed tried to produce their best, but a better result only comes from harder training.

I would also like to thank Mackenzie Real Estate and Overland Meat Co., for their donations in the way of skis. The skis were very helpful to some of the good results during the Season. Also I would like to thank Rodney Hill for coaching the younger members of the ski team and Peter Petho who is the kayak coach of the West Lakes Canoe Club.

My advise for any member who is serious about ski paddling is to become involved in training and competing in sprint canoeing as it will help your performance a great deal.

DAVID FOUREUR.

#### BOARD CAPTAINS REPORT

The number of participants for Henley board area competitions this Season was very disappointing, especially in view of the good number who showed interest at the start of the Season.

In the Cadet section, several paddlers attended early Season training, 3 nights per week, but only Glenn Duncan attended carnivals regularly and he showed much improvement towards the end of the Season with good placings in finals at the later carnivals and state titles.

In the Junior section, few craft paddlers chose to compete in ski events. Thus a great deal of work needs to be done to increase the depth of competitors in this and the open age group by fostering enthusiasm in the cadet section and junior division to provide a larger foundation of young members.

A number of female competitors showed interest in malibu paddling pre-season but only Carmel Lanyon attended training and carnivals, including a good placing in the surf at Goolwa.

In the senior section there were no regular competitors, with even the Board Captain being sidelined with injury.

ANDREW LANYON

#### BEACH CAPTAINS REPORT

In last year's report, I informed you that I believed that with the right sort of support from the Club's senior members, our Cadet Beach Team would have a successful season in 1985/86 and I am now pleased to say that the boys' results during the past summer certainly vindicated my optimistic predictions. This can be seen from the following results:

#### STATE TITLES

Cadet Beach Sprint
--------------------

M. Simone 2nd
I. McCoy 6th
G. Fletcher Finalist

Cadet Beach Flags

I. McCoy 3rd M. Simone Finalist

Cadet Beach Relay

B. Samuels, I. McCoy, G. Fletcher, M. Simone

#### AUSTRALIAN TITLES

Cadet Beach Sprint
M. Simone 4th

Cadet Beach Flags
M. Simone Semi-Finalist

Cadet Beach Relay

B. Samuels, I. McCoy
G. Fletcher, M. Simone

I would like to personally congratulate each of the boys for their fine performances during the year and, in particular, at the State and Australian Titles. Of course, we were all very disappointed to just miss medals at "the Aussies" in both the individual sprint and the relay. However, I feel that on the day, the competitors and teams ahead of us were just a little too good. But don't despair, guys, I know that if you continue to work at it, and train hard, your day will come!!!

When coaching a group of lads for sprints and, more particularly, relays, I don't like to single out the efforts of one individual. However, I feel that the performances of Matt Simone during his two years at Henley certainly deserve special mention and I was delighted when State Centre recognised his efforts over the 1985/86 season by presenting him with a "Sponsored Cadet" Award just prior to the Nationals. The Henley Club should also be thanked for agreeing to sponsor Matt's attendance at the Manly and Freshwater Carnivals in Sydney over the Australia Day long week-end when once again his performances were most commendable.

Again this year we had the opportunity to train with the Glenelg S.L.S.C. Beach Team and without doubt their professionalism rubbed off on to our boys. To Lee Bowbridge and David Hutchison of Glenelg, thanks for your help. Also, thanks to our own Jimmy Goldsmith for helping me out with the coaching duties when work commitments prevented my attending.

Finally, on the eve of my departure to Perth, I would like to wish the Club all the best for the future, and I look forward to seeing you at future Australian Titles.

P.B. PEPPIN.

#### ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

National Council - Australian Surf Lifesaving Association

State Centre - S.A. Surf Lifesaving Association

Mr. Bob Bruce - President, S.A. State Centre S.L.S.A.

Mr. Alan Trewartha - Administrator, S.A. State Centre S.L.S.A.

S.A. State Centre Appeals Committee

Super Sid Goodfellow

Carlton United Brewery

South Australian Government

The Local Council - City of Henley & Grange

Henley Women's Services Association

Ramsgate Hotel Patrons' Club

G. & H. Investments - Henley South Hotel

Blinky's Hair Salon - donation of 3 haircuts after each carnival.

John "Posim" Baker Amy R. Forwood

Apollo Air Mercantile Credits

P. Peppin D.R. Duhne

P.S. Johns Ken Hughes

Cyril Newland S.A. C.W.A. (Henley Beach Branch)

T. Mulvihill Telcalemit

The Hair Cottage West Beach Liquor Store

C.W. & M.F. Hutchesson L. Frost

K. Wigglesworth D. Ferguson, M.P.

certarile and I has actions fareas access viotatres

The Meat Connection

### TROPHY WINNERS - SEASON 1985/86

#### **SENIOR**

SEN	TOR eradusa blo bas was b			
Sen	ior Club Champion	A.	Lanyon	Walker & Hall Cup
Jun	ior Club Champion	Μ.	Cox	Amy R. Forwood Trophy
Cad	et Club Champion	G.	Duncan	C.M. Calnan Trophy
Mos	t Outstanding Carnival Comp	eti	tor:	
	Senior	M.	Searcy	
	Junior	M.	Cox	Mike Hegarty Trophy
	Cadet	Μ.	Simone	Morry Grant Shield
Mos	t Efficient Club Member	F.	Lewis	D.R. Conlin Trophy
Mos	t Patrol Hours	Α.	Lewis	Super Sid Trophy
Bes	t Clubman	M.	Richardson	M.B. Butterfield Trophy
Bes	t First Year Member	G.	Wood	H. Johns Memorial Trophy
Bes	t Carnival Competitor in -			
	ea nous ebresis et (	I. G.	Samuels, McCoy, Fletcher, Simone	T. Jennings Trophy
	Boat	G.	Davis	J. Doherty Trophy
	Craft	D.	Foureur	C. Fielder Trophy
	Water	Α.	Lanyon	D. Hemsley Trophy
Pre	sident's Trophy	D.	Hocking	T. Jennings
JUN	IOR			
Bes	t Competitor State Titles	J.		D.J. Newlands Trophy
Bes	t Beach Competitor	P.	Fox	K. Star Trophy
Bes	t Swim Competitor	J.	Duhne	Henley SLSC Trophy
Bes	t Behaviour & Attendance	М.	Fielder	R. Hosking Shield
Bes	t All-rounder	R.	Bellwood	R. Mani Memorial Trophy

· low

### CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

Congratulations to all new members, and new and old members who gained awards in the 85/86 season. Regrettably the numbers were not as high as usual, but it was good to see so many newcomers to our Club. We hope to see you all again next season.

I would like to extend my sincere thanks to Carol Parkinson, Michelle Row, Andrew Lewis and Graham Cook for their patience and persistence in instructing the bronze groups. Their Instructor Certificates were well justified. I would also like to thank Kirsty Matthews for her enthusiasm and help throughout the season, in instructing and other areas.

Last season eight of the nine people who achieved their Bronze Medallions were newcomers to Surf Lifesaving. A number of these have already proven their worth as enthusiastic and responsible members, a great asset to our Club.

This coming season we will have a large number of cadets progressing to the Junior Division and requiring their Bronze Medallions. We also have a list of new people who wish to sign up. So, if you could help with instructing, it would be well appreciated. Or, perhaps, you could organize a group of your own friends and have them join up. Remember, the more the merrier.

It was heartening to see so many members gain their Advanced Resuscitation Certificate which is the next step after the Bronze one which serves as a stepping stone to higher awards such as Instructor's and I.R.B. Driver's Certificates.

Early in the season, four of our members gained their Inflatable Rescue Boat Driver's Certificate. Regretfully the IRB itself was out of action throughout most of the patrol season. Since the problem has now been rectified its presence is sure to add much more interest to patrol days. At present, a number of our members are in training to gain their Driver's or Crewman's Certificates in preparation for the new patrol season.

I hope that this coming season sees a lot more new members for Henley, so please make them welcome. I also hope that our present members become more involved in general, since this Club is going to need a lot of work in all aspects of its functioning if we are to remain a Club.

PETRA WIESNER

# AWARDS GAINED THIS SEASON

### INSTRUCTOR'S CERTIFICATE

- C. Parkinson
- M. Row
- A. Lewis
- G. Cook

# BRONZE MEDALLION

- M. Pedretti
- M. McKee
- A. Wright
- G. Wood
- R. Parsons
- S. Hannaford
- P. Hoskins
- A. Holding
  - W. Mackay

## ADVANCED RESUS. INSTRUCTOR'S CERT.

- J. Goldsmith
- K. Matthews

# ADVANCED RESUS. CERTIFICATE

- A. Lewis
- D. Goldsworthy
- C. Parkinson
- K. Matthews
- G. Wood
- M. Cox

# INFLATABLE RESCUE BOAT DRIVER'S CERT.

- D. Goldsworthy
- A. Lewis
- C. Broderick
- S. Bradley

# SURF LIFESAVING CERTIFICATE

- C. Studley
- B. Samuels

PATROL HOURS FOR 1985/86

	PA.	IKUL HOURS FOR 1985/86	)					
			Hrs.	Mins.			Hrs.	Mins.
	G.	Atkins	23	45	R.	MacFarlane	19	35
	P.	Bradley	17	05	P.	MacKay	6	30
	C.	Broderick	46	45	R.	MacKay	0	00
	J.	Bul1	42	30	W.	MacKay	6	30
	J.	Butterfield	23	15	I.	McCoy	26	30
	D.	Campbel1	28	30	M.	McKee	0	00
	В.	Cole	43	55	M.	Maitala	1	00
	G.	Cook	40	30	P.	Martin	35	45
	M.	Cox	39	15	A.	Masolen	11	15
_	T	Cunneen	21	15	S.	Mather	4	15
	G.	Davis	30	55	K.	Matthews	36	50
	A.	Dowley	29	45	D.	Mills	29	00
	G.	Duncan	70	30	J.	Mills	32	15
	N.	Fielder	27	15	S.	Molloy	34	15
	K.	Fitzgerald	32	15	A.	Morrison	17	00
	G.	Fletcher	63	10	T.	Mulvihill	15	30
	D.	Fourier	32	00	S.	Nicholson	1	00
	В.	Godfrey	32	45	N.	Parker	28	05
	J.	Goldsmith	59	00	C.	Parkinson	45	45
	D.	Goldsworthy	27	30	R.	Parsons	28	15
	P.	Goldsworthy	5	00	M.	Pedretti	12	45
	S.	Hannaford	2	00	P.	Peppin	7	30
	P.	Hayden	19	00		Pierson	44	45
		Hill	15	30	M.	Richardson	28	00
	D.	Hocking	24	15	G.	Rohozenski	27	00
	P.	Hoskin	2	00	M.	Row	26	45
	S.	Jennings	26	00	M.	Searcy	40	00
	Н.	Johns	28	15	Μ.	Simone	27	45
	M.	Johns	23	00	D.	Slaven	38	00
-	S.	Johns	36	55	Μ.	Shuttleworth	34	30
	J.	Kildea	16	30	S.	Trodd	47	15
	R.	Langford	28	40	A.	van Ruiten	31	45
	A.	Lanyon	17	00	P.	Weisner	31	23
	C.	Lanyon	17	30	В.	White	24	15
	Aaı	con Lewis	106	05	S.	Williams	0	00
		lrew Lewis	34	30	G.	Wood	37	30
	J.	Lewis	56	20	Α.	Wright	6	10
	C.	Lindsay	18	20				

#### TREASURER'S REPORT

The following Statements and Balance Sheet have been prepared to provide the financial transactions for Season 1986/86.

More detail has been included in the Receipts and Payments, and Income and Expenditure Statements to enable members to have a clearer knowledge as to the financial running of the Club.

The season saw payments of \$55,800.00 compared to receipts of \$50,570.00, being over-expenditure of \$5,230.00. This necessitated the transfer of our \$8,000 invested in F.C.A. Ltd. to be placed in the General Account.

The final balance of accounts as at 31st May, 1986 is:

H.S.L.S.C. General Account
H.S.L.S.C. Social Club

\$8,480.20 641.53

\$9,121.73

With our requirement to repay our current two building loans, the Club is in need for the forthcoming season to embark on an increase in fundraising activities to meet our loan repayments, operational and administrational overheads.

The Top Room Revenue includes bingo ticket sales and the income received from the sale of liquor at the two functions held during the year. Comparison with this years trading to past seasons shows a downturn in the bar trading. My appreciation is extended to Mark Searcy for his efforts in managing the Top Room, but the need exists for his efforts to be supported and a much greater controlled usage of this facility is required to justify its operation.

The Social Club through the efforts of Michelle Richardson and an extremely small band of helpers contributed \$1,500.00 to the General Operation of the Club through the running of two shows and the after-Carnival barbecues.

The acknowledgement to our donors and sponsors listed in the Annual Report is greatly appreciated for without such support the Club would not be able to operate and perform at its current level.

The audit of the accounts for the Club was completed singularly by Mr. Geoff Duhne as Mr. Peter Peppin was unavailable for the audit.

I trust that the advice as to current financial status of the Club will encourage every member to assist and work towards a much healthier position during Season 1986/76.

HAYDYN JOHNS.

MENLEY SUBL LIPESAVING CLUB, INC.

9	
1986	
0	
-	
FOR YEAR ENDING 31ST MAY.	١
>	
5	
$\geq$	
S	
-	
3	
312	
9	
Z	
-	
Z	
E	
X	
V	
H	
>	
×	
0	
H	
H	
Z	
ш	
5	
$\Xi$	
4	
-	
in	
rin	
5	
5	
(II)	
V	
5	
9	
0	
Bridge	
0	
5	
2	
-	
10	
2	
0	
1	
2	
7	
RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS STATEMENT FO	

1986				3,550.04	n			10 213 51					18,247.38	860 11	11.600					5,913.59				17,007.00	9,121.73	64.922.36	
	712.00	1,281.90	516.03	907.61	78	6,621.04	2,018.89	671.32		12,470.59	840.93	853.78	4,032.08	869 11	11.600	118.00	1.216.50		3,287.29	717.92	00 127 0	1,200.00	2,553.00	1,300.00	9,121.73		
PAYMENTS	Administration Affiliation and Registration	Trophies & Honorarium Operating Expenses	Stationery & Postage	Insurance - Public Liability Sundry Expenses	Building	Permit Fees	Power & Rates Insurance - Building	Repairs & Maintenance Telephone	Findraicing	Bar Purchases	Bar Expenses		Fundraising - other	Clothing	ruiciiasco	Patrol & Medical Expenses	Examination & Training Expenses Competition Fees & Expenses	Australian Championships	Repairs & Maintenance: Lear IRB Fuel	Insurance	Capital Expenditure	Gymnasıum Registered Vehicles	Surf boats	Patrol & Competition Equipment	Cash at Bank 30th May, 1986		
1985	1,326	633	009	1,743		6,621	2,416	1,658		11,522	1,487	os nili ios ou i os ou i os	7,734	1 653	1,033	and sey last sey last sey	1.024	518	1,4/4				5 147	6,488	14,356	47 706	
1986	14,356.28	2,475.00	13,582.38	15,839.37	is bi	1,610.00		11,746.16	846.30	170.00	646.02	819.50	117.80	20.00	1,867.00	75.00	ing 489.00	8.00	224.55	di di -	ill io tes	era era era era era era era era era era				15	64,922.36
RECEIPTS	Cash at Bank 1/6/85	Subscriptions	Donations	Bar Takings & Bingo	Bingo Tickets	Beer Tickets		Social Club 2,399.43 Other 9,346.71	Sale of Clothing	Hire of Hall	Interest Received	Sundry Income	Telephone	Sale of Competition Equipment	Sale of Tables, Chairs	Operating Expenses	Repairs and Maintenance: Building	Competition Fees and Expenses	Repairs and Maintenance: Gear	Swimming Classes	Insurance	Sale of Amenities				du d	
1985	20,326	2,269	10,490	16,450	1	1	13,731		692		1,587	35	131	1,062	1	1	1	1	420	216	20	200					67,706

### HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB, INC.

### BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MAY, 1986.

1985			1986
	ACCUMULATED FUNDS		
205,303	Balance as at 1st June, 1985 Add Increase for Year	206,133.46 2,706.30	
206,133			208,839.76
8,470.30	Represented by:		100.2
	CURRENT ASSETS		
14,356 280 3,655	Cash at Bank Cash on Hand Stock	9,121.73 280.00 3,740.03	
18,291			13,141.76
	Less CURRENT LIABILITIES		
37,461 (19,170)	Loan EXCESS OF CURRENT ASSETS OVER CU LIABILITIES	<u>JRRENT</u>	35,798.00 (22,656.24)
	Add FIXED ASSETS		
203,285 860 1,604 77 208 4,782 5,911 8,576 225,303	Clubhouse and Furnishings Amenities Gymnasium Office Equipment Registered Vehicles Power Craft Surf Boats Patrol & Competition Equipment	203,638.00 688.00 3,470.00 62.00 1,126.00 3,826.00 10,825.00 7,861.00	231,496.00
206,133			208.839.76

I have audited the Financial and Banking Records of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club, Inc., and certify that the above three Statements of Receipts and Payments, Income and Expenditure, Assets and Liabilities give a correct summation of the transactions contained therein.

# HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB, INC.

# STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDED 31ST MAY, 1986.

1985			1986
	INCOME		
2,270	Subscriptions		2,475.00
10,250	Donations		13,582.38
3,489	Profit from Bar Trading		2,946.96
5,997	Profit from Fundraising		8,470.30
-	Profit on Sale of Clothing		N =
-	Hire of Hall		170.00
1,587	Interest Received		646.02
2,988	Government Grant		
30	Sundry Income		819.50
	3,740,03		-
26,611	TOTAL INCOME RECEIVED		29,110.16
	Less EXPENDITURE		
	Add Mark	ess country. Had	
1,326	Affiliation and Registration		
633	Trophies and Honorarium	1,281.90	
1,258	Operating Expenses	573.53	
1,723	Insurance - Administration	907.61	
6,548	Depreciation	8,897.00	
6,074	Loan Repayments	4,958.33	
4,074	Building Expenses	2,701.83	
231	Telephone	283.84	
476	Loss on Sale of Clothing	370.78	
1,065	Patrol and Competition Expen		
	Member	1,825.05	
1,855	Patrol and Competition Expen		
	Gear	3,891.99	4,782
518	Australian Titles	Nuri Beets Arrol & Competit	26,403.86
25,781	TOTAL EXPENDITURE		26,403.86
830	NET INCOME FOR PERIOD		2,706.30